Minutes of January 19, 2023 Board Meeting, commencing at 11:00 a.m.

Board Members Present: Margo Johnson, President, Bill Dalsimer, 1st VP, Gary Belkin Treasurer, Jane Wilkinson, Chris Chase, Jurgen Ahlers. Michael Murphy, Carolyn Simsarian
Board Members Absent: Christie McGue, 2nd VP

Note:  Prior to the meeting, Joseph Plummer resigned from the Board, which included his position as Secretary 
Guests:  Dick Snyder, John Simsarian, Dan Neuspiel, Robin Loving, Paula Peace, Ellie Goodwin, “Kathy Reihl. ,” “Kathryn’s IPad,” “I-phone 8305845”
Tom Rosiello, Ex Officio member

MINUTES OF MEETING
Preliminaries:
1. Motions were passed to approve the agenda, move the March Board meeting to March 2, 2023, schedule the budget meeting of the membership for March 12, 2023, and the annual meeting for March 26, 2023.  

2. Joseph Plummer has resigned and we need a secretary.  The Nominating Committee has selected a qualified person but John Simsarian stated that for reasons of confidentiality, he needed to contact that person to see if that person wanted to start early.  (He did so and Janet Freed agreed to serve as secretary starting with the next meeting).  The Board elected Janet to the Board and then elected her as Secretary. Paula said she is in contact with Ann Coxner Kuffner who will write our Atención articles for awhile, pending Joseph’s return.  Meanwhile we will look for a communications chair.  Robin said she’d serve as liaison to Ivan.  

ACTA and Bylaws – proposed revisions from the Task Force on the same
Dan gave an introduction, similar to the one given at the January 12 meeting. He went over the consensus from the January 12 meeting on certain changes.  The proposals were opened for discussion.

1.  Topic of Membership

A discussion took place about the language used for eliciting an annual pledge or financial contribution from members.
Chris moved to eliminate the word “required” from the latest draft of the proposed bylaws and changing it to “expected.”  A vigorous and mostly off-topic discussion ensued   Tom suggested a middle ground.  He noted that the three-year look back creates record-keeping problems.  He suggested that we use the phrase “pledge or financial contribution” and use the word “expect” in lieu of “require.”   A person should fill out a form to be a member, and separately that person would be canvassed for a pledge.  We should trust on good faith that this should work.  
Chris revised her motion to say, “It is expected that each member will make an annual financial contribution of record or pledge.” Jurgen moved to amend the motion to delete the term financial contribution.  Jurgen’s motion failed.  Gary moved to delete the word “pledge” from Chris’s motion.  Gary’s amended motion failed.  Chris’s original motion passed. 
2.  Technical and Miscellaneous modifications
As a technical point John noted that a conforming revision is needed on the discontinuation of membership.  He also noted that item number 3E should be removed as it is covered in item number 12, dealing with Bylaw amendments.  He said that under 3D and 3E there should be reference to a March annual meeting.  Dan stated the Task Force wanted to leave the scheduling of the meetings to the discretion of the Board.  John countered that to leave it ambiguous would not work for the Nominating Committee.  Item number 10, second to last sentence, needs to include a reference to committees a second time with respect to executive sessions.  With respect to item number 12, which concerns a member petition for a Bylaw amendment, John opined, that Board approval should not be needed.  Dan pointed out that the latest version doesn’t require Board approval; it only requires submission to and discussion by the Board.  Jurgen moved that a minimum of 10 people should be required to propose an amendment.  The motion was not seconded.  
3.  Scheduling of Elections, the Pledge Drive and the Budget Process

Board members extensively discussed questions relating to the scheduling of officer/Board elections, the pledge drive and budgeting – particularly the last topic.  Jane moved and Carolyn seconded that we continue our practice of a March annual meeting following the pledge drive; this would include adopting the budget and the nomination of Board members.  The motion passed. 
Carolyn moved and Bill seconded a motion to approve the proposed Bylaws with the revisions approved today.  The motion passed. 
“35 and Thriving” Fund Raiser and the Pledge Drive
Robin reported that for the fund-raiser, we raised about $9,400 which has been reduced from the original figure because of errors, exchange rate fluctuations, and expenses.  So the net amount was approximately $7,500 US. Also, we did a lot of community building, she stated. 

Robin spoke to plans for the pledge drive.  She stated that the focus is on sharing the values of the community.  She stated that there are 28 people on the pledge team. This group has built publicity and has solicited raffle prizes, which will be pulled out of the hat each week.  Next week a promotion will occur to entice early pledges. The pledge drive launches on Sunday, January 29th.  There will have be testimonials each week.  The OOCs will contain a pledge form.  
Treasurer’s Report and Budget

Year-End Income and Expenses: The year end report was presented and reviewed. There was a discussion and debate about our reserve policy and also regarding when the SAC allocation will be made that the Board recommends to the fellowship. As to the last point, the matter was not resolved. to Jane’s disappointment.  She noted that the SAC needs to be making their grant recommendations soon, and this can’t be done without some sort of guidance, which we have always had in the past by this time of year.   

The Budget for FY 2023:  The proposed budget document distributed to the Board is a wish list sent out by various people, Gary explained.  The total on this document is a big jump over our spending in 2022.  

Compensation issues will be discussed in Executive Session, and this was deferred until a meeting scheduled for Monday, January 23, 2023 at 8:30 a.m.
The following was a tentative consensus (which was not necessarily unanimous) on numbers for non-compensation items:
Speakers

Visiting ministers $4,700

Lay speakers: $1,500

Rent:  $7000 – a big increase, because the hotel may raise our rent considerably.  
Administrative Expenses

Bank and PayPal Fees: $1500

UUA: (Gary will review further)
Legal & Professional: $2000
Communication: $325 (new software
Endowment Committee: $0

Program Committee: $200 (placeholder)
Misc-Subscriptions, supplies: $1550

Fellowship Services

Care Team: $100

Member Outreach: (unresolved)
Miscellaneous: $100

Sunday Expenses
Guest Musicians: $450 (we pay them $300-$500 pesos usually, plus there are 
     payments to each member of larger groups)
Pianists: $500 (for Mauro Ledesma when a member is unavailable to play)
Music Licensing: $400

Piano Maintenance: $400

Printing Supplies: $200

Coffee Hour: $400

Children’s Program: $500

Flowers: $300

Newspaper Atención: $2,550

Hymnals: $800 (for Teal hymnal purchases)
Computer Upgrade: $3,000 (less proceeds from selling existing computer
Miscellaneous: $500

The meeting was adjourned at approximately 3:00 p.m. – to be continued until 8:30 a.m. on Monday, January 23, 2023.   

Respectfully submitted,

Jane Wilkinson, temporary Secretary
